Planning Applications 19/01110/LBC and 19/01111/LBC Bridge Farm

Comments from the Normanby Parish Meeting 24 October 2019

There was a general discussion on this application.

Concerns were raised by a number of residents about the planning application, including spoiling the tranquility of the village, general increase of road traffic, noise and light pollution from the venue with live music up to 1pm, the end of night traffic and subsequent noise, car parking on the road and guests walking into the village without an appropriate pathway.

Likewise, a number of people expressed their support of the application, in terms of replacing the old buildings and employment opportunities.

At the end of the discussion, a vote was taken by the attendees of this meeting on whether the Parish Meeting objected to this planning application. The result was that 7 people objected and 17 people were in favour or did not object to this planning application. Anthony and Julie Gill abstained from the vote

It was agreed that the Parish would request the following restrictions to the planning notice:

- 1. Overflow parking to be made available on the land behind Bridge House Farm to accommodate additional parking, when car park is full. This will ensure no parking would take place on the roadway.
- 2. The alcohol licence to be restricted between the hours of 12 noon and 11pm. This would mirror the current situation at the Sun Inn, Normanby.
- 3. No live music after 11pm.
- 4. No outside music.
- 5. No fireworks or lanterns.
- 6. Funding for a pathway between Bridge House Farm and the Sun Inn to accommodate increase of guests walking to and from the village. This would prevent people walking on the road at such as dangerous bend/bridge.